
Baldwin Planning Board 

Meeting Minutes 

August 24, 2017 

I. Call to order 

Norm Blake called to order the regular meeting of the Baldwin Planning Board at 7:00 

PM on August 24, 2017 at the Town Hall. 

II. Roll call 

Matt Fricker conducted a roll call. The following persons were present: Planning Board 

members Norm Blake, Jo Pierce, Fred Miner, Glen Reynolds, and Matt Fricker. Also 

present were CEO Wes Sunderland, Selectman Dwight Warren. 

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting 

Matt Fricker read the minutes from the 8.10.17 meeting. The minutes were approved as 

read. 

IV. Open issues 

a) Dunning Minor Subdivision – Aaron Dunning and Justin Gibbons from 

Hilltop Builders appeared before the PB to discuss a minor subdivision on 

Senator Black Rd. (draft application attached).  A draft agreement (attached, 

An Agreement between the Baldwin Planning Board and Aaron Dunning and 

Builder) prepared by Norm Blake was reviewed. Dunning/Gibbons are to 

revise and re-format the Minor Subdivision Application, and re-format the 

draft agreement in preparation for the Public Hearing and Planning Board 

meeting on 9.14.17 (notice attached). 

b) FEMA/Flood Plain Mapping – It was noted that the new FEMA flood plain 

mapping elevations are extremely accurate. It is expected the new flood plain 

plan will be presented at the 2019 Town Meeting. 

c) Flint Apartment Update – The following communication was received by the 

Planning Board: 

From: Bob Flint <rflint57@gmail.com> 

To: Norman Blake <wa1ivb@att.net>  

Sent: Sunday, August 20, 2017 10:07 AM 

Subject: Bob Flint, 56 Chase Road, Mother-in-Law Exemption Annual 

Notification 

 

mailto:rflint57@gmail.com
mailto:wa1ivb@att.net


Norm 

This is to let the planning board know that we are still using the 

Little Stone House as a mother-in-law apartment. 

Bob 

 

V. New business 

a) Roadside Cookout at Sand Pond – Jessica Roakes and Jesse Knights appeared 

before the Planning Board to discuss running a mobile food vendor operation 

at Sand Pond. Discussion included Land Use Ordinance, ARTICLE 2. 

Definitions, “EATING AND DRINKING PLACE: A business establishment 

the principal business of which is the preparation of food or beverages for 

consumption on the premises and which provides seating for its customers.” It 

was noted that a CUP requires ownership of property so the mobile food 

vendor operation at Sand Pond would need to be set forth as a CUP by the 

Selectmen, thus Roakes/Knight should talk with the Selectmen.  

 

VI. Adjournment 

Norm Blake adjourned the meeting sometime after 8:45 PM. 

Minutes submitted by:  Matt Fricker 
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